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January 26, 2024 
 
 

 
Dear Pastor Kelley and Friends, 
 
We thank you for your faithfulness in prayer and support for the work that God has 
called us to do since 1970. In our 58 years of marriage, God has been good to us 
and the ministry with which He has blessed us. 
 
Last year, Sharon was diagnosed with liposarcoma cancer. We are presently in 
Houston, Tx at MD Anderson Cancer Center where she will undergo surgery for the 
removal of it.  
Following are some words from my wife, for whom I thank my God.  

 
 “My surgery to remove the liposarcoma tumors, one of which is 4" in 
diameter, is scheduled for Monday, January 29.  They may have to take a 
kidney and part of my colon. We are praying they won't have to take the 
kidney or section of the large colon. Thank you for praying for us. I am of 
good cheer and ask for God's will through this painful time. Thank you 
again for holding us before the Throne of Grace!” 
 
We praise God for the faithfulness of God’s men and women in the 
churches and Seminary in Mexico.  They are mature, faithful and doing a 
great job. Please pray for God to call more workers for His vineyard and for 
them to train for this service. 
 
Your prayers are a great value to us, and we pray for you also. 
 
God bless you and  thank you! 

 
Your missionaries,  

  
 

          Larry & Sharon Lilly 
 

 


